Brampton Cemetery is a lawn cemetery, this means graves and cremation plots are intended to be laid to grass with no planting of plants or shrubs. The committee are concerned that over the past year there has been a increase of cultivation as well as other items, ie. glass vases, ornaments and solar lights appearing. This may seem to be acceptable, however due to our rules and regulations, these will be removed as they make maintenance of the cemetery very difficult and present a health & safety risk to our groundsmen. Our thanks go to the groundsmen for the sterling job they do in maintaining the whole area. Thanks also go to Derick Dorks for his continued care and maintenance of the war memorial area.

Works have continued to be done on the trees and shrubs again this year, to keep them safe and tidy.

We are disappointed that not much progress has been made in obtaining the extra, much needed, land to be used for an extension of the cemetery. We hope solicitors will work with us this coming year to complete the transfer so we are not to miss this generous offer.